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<shirkhan@queensu.ca> b

Thursday, May 10, 2012 12:44 pm

"Zimmerman,Susan" <Susan.Zimmerman@SSHRC-CRSH.GC.CA>
"Shane.Williamson@ic.gc.ca" <Shane.Williamson@ic.gc.ca> , "Fortier, Suzanne"

Ce <Suzanne.Fortier@nserc-crsng.ca> , Z-SRCR <secretariat@rcr.ethics.gc.ca> , Nancy.Gardner@asc-
csa.gc.ca
Bece shirkhan@queensu.ca

Dear Ms. Zimmerman,

Allegations of institution non-compliance against Queen's University

I am requesting that my allegations of non-compliance below be investigated in accordance with
schedule 8: Investigation and Resolution of Breach of Agency Policies of the MOU.

A number of allegations of research misconduct were sent to NSERC and Queen’s University during the
period October 2009 to January 2010. This included allegations of Data Fabrication and Deceptive Data Selection
(dated January 4, 2010) that were related to a Master thesis funded by NSERC and by the Canadian Space
Agency (CSA).

On June 2, 2010, Barbara Conway, Corporate Secretary of NSERC wrote:

“The allegations you have made against individual researchers from October 2009 to January 2010 are
being addressed separately by NSERC through the normal process with institutions.”

In reality, allegations of Data Fabrication and Deceptive Data Selection dated January 4, 2010 were excluded
from the investigation and this was confirmed in writing by the VP (Research) of Queen’s University.

Section 6¢ of the Queen’s University Senate Policy on Integrity in Research, which is approved by
NSERC, defines the condition that would necessitate a full investigation:

A full investigation is necessary if “there is sufficient evidence to indicate a situation may exist that
would constitute misconduct”.

The VP (Research) prevented a full investigation in 2010 by deliberately excluding one of most serious
allegations that I submitted to NSERC on January 4th 2010,

It is important to note that in 2005 also, allegations of Data Falsification related to the same Master thesis

(lodged on October 12, 2005) were not investigated. At that time also, the university did not send a report of
investigation to NSERC as if the funding agency was not accountable to the public.

NSERC clearly had a very critical role to play. NSERC’s role was to carefully review the university’s
report to make sure that it was complete and that the university had addressed all allegations in
accordance with TCPS-I. As is confirmed by official NSERC documents, NSERC officials were in fact
fully aware in 2006 that the university report “lacked thoroughness” and that the investigation “was not
at an arm’s length”. Despite this, NSERC did not ask the university to provide a complete report of
investigation and failed to exercise its authority to hold the institution fully accountable.

Please let me know if you require further clarification.
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1 look forward to hearing from you regarding this particular complaint.
Sincerely,

Mort Shirkhanzadeh

Associate Professor,

Department of Mechanical and Materials Engineering

Queen's University

Kingston, Ont. K7L 3N6

CANADA
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